
     

 
 

 
 

 
 

In March 2005, the three-year term of the current ZAGNY board will come to a close and 
a new board will be elected. Nominations are hereby invited for the elections of the 
Board of Directors of the Zoroastrian Association of Greater New York, Inc., (ZAGNY).  
The nine positions to serve for the three-year term starting April 2005, for which 
nominations are being sought, are: 

§ President Vice President      Treasurer       Secretary    Joint Secretary 
§ Members at Large (4 positions) 
Persons nominating, seconding and the nominees must be duly paid members in good 
standing on or before January 31st, 2005.  Election will be held at the Annual General 
Meeting (AGM) at the Navroz function on March 19th, 2005.  You can vote via snail mail-
ballot, if you are not planning to attend the AGM, or in person at the AGM meeting. 
Agenda for the meeting and the mail ballot will be mailed with the next newsletter.  

Please get the nomination form completed and signed by a nominator and seconder. The 
completed nomination form must be post marked NO LATER THAN JANUARY 15, 
2005 and should be mailed to the ZAGNY SECRETARY, ARNAVAZ PATEL, 2077 
CENTER AVE, APARTMENT 14E, FORT LEE, NJ 07024. All nominations mailed after 
January 15th, 2005 will not be valid and will not be accepted.  The proof of mailing will 
be determined by the post office date-stamp.  Please write “nomination form” in the 
lower left corner of the envelope. 

If you would like additional information regarding the responsibilities of each position, 
please send an email to zagny_secretary@lycos.com. 

We encourage everyone, from the newest to the long-standing members, to 
come forward and make a commitment to serve your own Greater New York 
Zoroastrian community and contribute your ideas and talents. 

  
 

 
Federation of Zoroastrian Associations of North America (FEZANA) will be represented by 
Afreed Mistry (Toronto, Canada), Kayzad Namdarian (Australia), Shara Godiwalla, 
(Silver Spring, Maryland), Farhad Mistry (Van Couver, Canada), Shireen Cama 
(Pittsburg, Pennsylvania) and Homi Gandhi (Glen Rock, New Jersey) at the forty-ninth 
session of the Commission on the Status of Women to be held from 28 February to 11 
March 2005 at the UN Headquarters in New York. The first week will be marked by a 
commemoration of 30 years of United Nations activities directed at achieving gender 
equality in the world. International Women's Day will be celebrated on 8th March 2005. 
Fezana representatives will also hold a seminar during the session.  

The Commission will be focusing on two thematic issues: (i) Review of the 
implementation of the Beijing Platform for Action and the outcome documents of the 
special session of the General Assembly entitled "Women 2000: gender equality, 
development and peace for the twenty-first century",             
 http://www.un.org/womenwatch/daw/beijing/platform/index.html, and (ii) Current 
challenges and forward looking strategies for the advancement and empowerment of 
women and girls Zarathushtis interested in participating with the FEZANA UN/NGO team, 
should explore www.un.org, visit www.fezana.org and send their curriculum vitae to: 
Homi Gandhi:   homi_gandhi@usa.net and Behram Pastakia:  BPastakia@aol.com 
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ZAGNY BOARD ELECTIONS 
2005 to 2008 TERM 

 
 
ZAGNY BOARD: 

ZAGNY_SECRETARY@LYCOS.COM 
 
 

PRESIDENT  
HOMI GANDHI 

 
VICE PRESIDENT  

FALI SHROFF 

 
TREASURER 

JASMIN KOTWAL 

 
SECRETARY 

ARNAVAZ PATEL 

 
MEMBERS AT LARGE 

GOOLU BARIA  

KAMAL DAVAR  

USHEEN DAVAR 

TONI GHADIALLY 

CYRUS HIRJIBEHEDIN  
VISPI KANGA 

UNITED NATIONS: COMMISSION ON THE STATUS OF WOMEN-
 ZARATHUSHTI TEAM TO PARTICIPATE AT HEADQUARTERS IN NY 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

JANUARY 2005 
09      ZAGNY RELIGIOUS CLASSES  ****(1 PM START) 

FEBRUARY 2005 
06      ZAGNY SPONSORED GHAMBAR  (details in this newsletter) 
06      ZAGNY RELIGIOUS CLASSES  ****(2 PM START) 
          During Religious Class there will be a session on dancing 

MARCH 2005 
06       ZAGNY RELIGIOUS CLASSES  ****(1 PM START) 
19       ZAGNY NAVROZ CELEBRATION 

APRIL 2005 
03 ZAGNY RELIGIOUS CLASSES  ****(1 PM START) 

During Religious Class there will be a session on making Daar Ni Pori 
MAY 2005 

01       ZAGNY RELIGIOUS CLASSES  ****(1 PM START) 
During Religious Classes an expert from Matterhorn Nursery will speak about choosing plants 
REVLON RUN/WALK (date to be determined) 

JUNE 2005 
05      ZAGNY RELIGIOUS CLASSES  ****(1 PM START) 
          During Religious Class there will be a session on Zoroastrianism in Everyday Life 

 
INFORMATION 

 GHAMBHAR IN FEBRUARY 2005 
On Sunday February 6th ZAGNY will host a winter Ghambhar. In the true spirit of a gambhar, attendees will 
not be charged. We will start with a Jashan at 11 am followed by the traditional gambhar lunch of Masala 
dal, Rice, Kachumbar and Sali Chicken. The regularly scheduled religious class will take place following 
lunch. The entire congregation, members as well as non-members are invited to attend.  
All community priests are requested to take part in the Jashan. Ervads, if you are interested in facilitating 
the Jashan, please convey your intent to Goolu Baria at 203-353-8651. There is one small caveat the board 
found necessary to undertake in order to make this a successful event. You must register your 
attendance via phone or email prior to January 28th. RSVPs received after January 28th or 
attendees at the gate will be charged a $5 per person fee, for ZAGNY 2005 paid members and 
non-members will be charged $10 per person fee.   
 
Please join us in making this event memorable by community participation. RSVP’s to Jasmin Kotwal: 609-
275-5952 or email jasminkotwal@yahoo.com. 
  

 CHANGE OF INFORMATION 
Edul and Tehnaz Bamji, 13 Equinox Lane, Freehold, NJ 07728, 732.625.1550 
Sherazad Mehta, 405 West 48th Street, Apartment 1FE, New York, NY 10036 

 OUR CONDOLENCES TO 
Natasha (Kotwal) and John Roselli on the passing of John's father, John Victor Roselli on November 13th 
2004. 

 ZAGNY’S NEW YEARS EVE FUNCTION 
The New Years Eve function for December 31st at our Darbe Mehr will not be held.  After taking a  
community poll, the Board noted that there was virtually very little interest on the part of the community 
members to attend this event.  We apologize in advance if this has caused any inconvenience to you and 
your family.  We hope you enjoy your holidays and have a happy and healthy new year. 

 
 TARAPOREVALA’S PARSI PHOTOGRAPHY BOOK PUBLISHED- NEW EDITION 

Acclaimed screenwriter and professional photographer Sooni Taraporevala’s coffee table photography book, 
PARSIS: THE ZOROASTRIANS OF INDIA – A PHOTOGRAPHIC JOURNEY, is now available, for $40 through 
the FEZANA Journal; contact Roshan Rivetna at rrrivetna@aol.com, or can be ordered through any 
bookstore. For more information, go to www.soonitaraporevala.com. 
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2005 ZAGNY MEMBERSHIP FORM 
 

NAME: _________________________   _________________________   ________________________ 
                    Last name                First name                            Spouse’s name 
 
CHILDREN:   

Name ______________________             Date of Birth (mm/yy) ___________________ 
                   ______________________                    ___________________ 
                   ______________________                    ___________________ 
                   ______________________                       ___________________ 
 
HOME ADDRESS:    HOME PHONE/CELL/PERSONAL E-MAIL 
__________________________________ Phone: ______________________________________ 
__________________________________ Cell:     ______________________________________ 
__________________________________ E-Mail: _______________________________________ 
                                                  Spouse’s E-Mail: ______________________________________ 
 
 MEMBER'S INFO. SPOUSE'S INFO. 
 
Originally From: ____________________________ ____________________________ 
Company Name: ____________________________ ____________________________ 
Profession/Title:____________________________ ____________________________ 
Address:    ____________________________ ____________________________ 
    ____________________________ ____________________________ 
    ____________________________ ____________________________ 
Business Phone: (_____) _______-_____________ (_____) _______-_____________ 
Business Fax:     ____________________________ ____________________________ 
Business E-mail: ____________________________ ____________________________ 
 
Type of membership desired (check one):     
 Regular Associate  

           Member*     Member** 
 [   ]  [   ]  Family membership  $      100 
 [   ]  [   ]  Individual adult membership    50 
 [   ]  [   ]  Senior citizens - per person    30 
 [   ]  [   ]  Full time student membership  25 
 [   ]  [   ]  Non resident membership    40 
        Donation         $ ________ 
   TOTAL             $ ________ 
* Regular members:  At least one member of the family is Zoroastrian 
**Associate Members:  No member of the family is Zoroastrian  

Family is Parent(s) and Their Children under the age of 21 years. 
Individual Adult is anyone who is 21 years old and over. 
Senior Citizen is anyone who is 65 years old and over. 
Student is anyone who is enrolled Full-Time at an Academic Institution. 
Non-Resident is anyone who resides outside the States of New York, New Jersey and Connecticut. 

 
Please make your check payable to ZAGNY and mail this form with your check to: 

Jasmin Kotwal, 12 Park Hill Terrace, Princeton Junction, NJ 08550 
 

Please allocate my 
donation to the following 
fund(s): 

            $ 

q General Fund    ____ 
q Scholarship       ____ 
q Critical Assist.   ____ 
q Library              ____ 

mailto:zagny_secretary@lycos.com
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ZOROASTRIAN ASSOCIATION OF GREATER NEW YORK, INC. 
Arnavaz F. Patel, Secretary, 2077 Center Ave, Apartment 14E, Fort Lee, NJ 07024  
zagny_secretary@lycos.com 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS   2002 – 2005 

 
President:       Homi D. Gandhi  Members-at-Large:   Goolu Baria  
Vice President: Fali Shroff       Kamal V. Davar  
Treasurer: Jasmin M. Kotwal     Usheen V. Davar 
Secretary: Arnavaz F. Patel     Toni Ghadially 

        Vispi Kanga 
                                                                                  Cyrus F. Hirjibehedin 

 
 

THIS FORM MUST BE POSTMARKED NO LATER THAN JANUARY 15, 2005 
 

NOMINATION FORM 
ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF ZAGNY  

FROM APRIL 2005 TO MARCH 2008 
 

 
1.   NAME OF PERSON BEING NOMINATED: 
 
        ________________________________________________    
 
2.   FOR THE POSITION OF (CIRCLE ONE OF THE FOLLOWING): 
 

   PRESIDENT   VICE PRESIDENT 
 

  TREASURER   SECRETARY 
 

  JOINT SECRETARY  MEMBER AT LARGE 
 

3.   SIGNATURE OF THE NOMINATOR AND DATE: 
 
   ________________________________________________ 
 

4.   SIGNATURE OF THE PERSON SECONDING THE NOMINATION AND DATE: 
 
   ________________________________________________     
              

5. I HEREBY ACCEPT THE NOMINATION FOR THE POISITION INDICATED 
ABOVE. IF ELECTED, I WILL SERVE THE ASSOCIATION TO THE BEST OF MY 
ABILITY AND ACT ACCORDING TO ITS CONSTITUTION AND BY-LAWS. 
 
       SIGNATURE OF THE NOMINEE AND DATE: 
 
 
 
    ________________________________________________   
 
Please mail to:  Arnavaz F. Patel, Secretary 
    2077 Center Ave 
    Apartment 14E 
    Fort Lee, NJ  07024 

  
 

mailto:zagny_secretary@lycos.com
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SNAPSHOTS OF A GOOD LIFE 
The Felicitation of Prof. Kaikhosrov D. Irani        Pomona Darbe Mehr, November 20, 2004 

There are few people in this world who invoke as much admiration, respect, and apparently, volunteerism, 
as Prof. Irani and his wife, Piroja.  About a 150 people – Zarathusti and non-Zarathusti, from the New York 
area and from far away – were already there when we arrived.  “What is all this?  I never expected so many 
people…” Kaikhosrov said as my husband and I greeted him, shaking his head gently.   

The official program for the evening began with a benediction by Ervads Pervez Patel, Darius Antia, Kersi 
Antia, and Rohinton Madon and Ervad Kersi Antia translated it.  Kaikhosrov himself had selected this gathic 
verse as a benediction at many other occasions in the past. This was followed by two brief lectures by 
former students of Prof. Irani and other brief reflections by a variety of people from all walks of Kaikhosrov’s 
life.  In short, it was an evening full of reminisces, good wishes and gratitude.  It was an illuminating 
celebration, which provided insight into the life of a most noble couple and the impact of their good deeds 
on others.  An album of sorts filled with snapshots of a good life lived by a couple most loved. 

Slated to speak regarding Philosophy Now, and What K.D. Irani Taught Me Then, Dr. Kenneth Stern noted 
that Kaikhosrov had “civilized” him in various ways, including, instilling in him a taste for Indian food 
(further enhanced by Piroja’s excellent cooking) and an appreciation for the opera.  Dr. Stern recalled how 
Kaikhosrov inspired him to major in philosophy and mentored him spiritually and academically.  Now a 
Professor Emeritus at the State University of New York, Dr. Stern recalled Kaikhosrov’s advice to him when 
he first started teaching: “Remember, you’re not teaching a course, you’re teaching students.” Kaikhosrov 
had said.  Speaking about the discipline of Philosophy itself, Dr. Stern provided the audience with a peek 
into the professional life of Prof. Irani.  

Dr. Oscar Muscarella, a former student of Kaikhosrov and presently, an archeologist at the Metropolitan 
Museum of Art, gave a talk entitled, An Archaeologist’s Involvement with Zoroastrianism.  Dr. Muscarella 
came to learn of Zoroastrianism because of his curiosity about his favorite professor at the City College.  
Kaikhosrov was the first Zoroastrian Dr. Muscarella had ever met and after describing his work with 
Zoroastrian artifacts, Dr. Muscarella mused that he had never expected when he first met Kaikhosrov, that 
his career would involve him with Zoroastrian culture as much as it had.   

The impact of Kaikhosrov’s life on his former students is undeniable. Dr. Martin Tamny a former student and 
later a colleague of Kaikhosrov described how in 1997, he came across a former student of Kaikhosrov who 
made large yearly donations to City College.   After Dr. Tamny arranged a lunch meeting for the student 
and Kaikhosrov, the student was so pleased to have reacquainted himself with his favorite professor that he 
donated $2 million in stock to the City College Fund to sponsor the “Prof. K.D. Irani Visiting Professorship in 
Philosophy at the City College”.  Dr. Tamny described the donation as “a testament to the high regard that 
Prof. Irani was held in by his students.”  Having known him for 42 years, Dr. Tamny stated, “Along the way 
he has taught me through his own actions the importance of good thoughts, good words, and most of all 
good deeds.” 

Prof. Irani’s Zoroastrian scholarship was also honored. Dr. Ferhang Mehr stated that, in his opinion, “nobody 
as much as Professor Irani has discerned the true meaning of the philosophy of Zarathustra.”  Dr. Ali 
Jaffrey, with whom Kaikhosrov and Piroja, among others, founded the Zarathustrian Assembly, stated that 
the Assembly owed its success to the couple.  Dr. Lovji Cama, ZAGNY’s Dean of Religious Studies, spoke of 
the concrete contributions Piroja and Kaikhosrov had made to ZAGNY over the years, in arranging religious 
seminars and religion classes and serving the community as board members.  In particular, Dr. Cama spoke 
of the impact of Kaikhosrov’s lectures at ZAGNY youth camps, stating that “his wit, his sense of humor, and 
his ability to tailor his discourse to the level of his audience, made him an engaging speaker and a great 
teacher for the youth.” 

Providing a different perspective on Prof. Irani, Dr. Jacob Stern, a colleague observed, “There is only a thin 
line which separates Prof. Irani from Don Quixote.  Both men have carefully trimmed chin beards, both wear 
slightly bizarre clothes (though I admit I’ve never seen K.D. in armor), but most importantly, both men set 
out to act as just men should act in a world who’s most outstanding characteristic is its injustice.  Don 
Quixote does not exactly understand this fact about the world and, therefore, we think him mad. K.D., on 
the other hand, understands well that the world in which he attempts to act justly is itself an unjust place. 
Yet, he seems to me, constantly astonished at that knowledge.  This, I think, accounts for what seems to 
me a most notable feature of his personality: that he is totally without cynicism and without any mocking 
sarcasm.  Among the Hasidic Jews there is a traditional belief that in this world there are at any moment in 
history thirty-six just men. It is because of these thirty-six just men and the web of their ongoing goodness, 
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that God has not annihilated the world. The thirty-six are, in a quite literal sense, the salvation of us all. I 
should I suppose confess to a long held suspicion that K.D. Irani might be one of these thirty-six.”   

Describing Prof. Irani as “the very soul of the City College,” Dr. Stern stated that “thousands of his students 
and colleagues - both past and present - will attest to the depth of his knowledge, his intellectual honesty, 
his wisdom, and most importantly, to the profound influence he has had on their lives…. If ever there was a 
man who’s good thoughts and deeds give us hope for the world’s renewal that man is KD Irani.” 

Another colleague, Dr. Frank Grande, described how a reference letter from Albert Einstein helped Prof. 
Irani to get his first job at the City College. 

Providing insight into his personal life, Zarin Weil, the Irani’s niece began her remarks by stating, “I cannot 
say a few words about Kaikhosrov without also talking about Piroja. She is his biggest fan and foremost 
champion. Each is a pillar of strength to the other.  They are the sort of devoted partners we all hope for 
and hope to be.”  Speaking of her impressions as a four year old, which was when she had first met him, 
Mrs. Weil stated,  “I remember being charmed by the bright-eyed man with the pointy beard who seemed to 
have an endless supply of stories to tell and a sweet lady who took such delight in every joke her husband 
told. That was a long time ago.  But what struck me about them then, remains true even now.”  Describing 
their more recent family reunions, Mrs. Weil told of a charming essay written by her ten year old daughter 
in which she nominated Kaikhosrov for the “relative of the year award”. 

Other persons from the community who spoke in honor of the Iranis included, former FEZANA President, 
Framroze Patel, who spoke with great gratitude to the Iranis for bringing him back to his religion after a 
period of disillusionment with it in his younger years; Daraius Antia, who like Dr.Cama thanked Kaikhosrov 
for enlightening him through the adult religion classes; Arnavaz Patel, who informed the audience that “if 
you do a google search on his name you will find exactly 5,162 results” for your search and thanked 
Kaikhosrov and Piroja for being “like grandparents” to ZAGNY’s youth; Sheriar Sheriari who spoke of his 
experience of making the documentary Domains of Belief as an amazing and exciting intellectual adventure; 
Aysha Ghadiali, who read messages from all over the world communicated through the Creating Awareness 
Network and presented the Iranis with a compilation of such messages; Kersi Antia who thanked the Iranis 
for standing by him in challenging times; and Rustom Kevala, who spoke of his experiences with the Iranis 
in the course of his work compiling Prof. Irani’s papers for publications.  

On behalf of a grateful community, Zareen Austin and Shiraz Unvala presented garlands made by Sheroo 
Kanga, to Kaikhosrov and Piroja Irani.  ZAGNY past President, Erach Munshi, presented Prof. Irani with a 
framed maan patra.  

With humility and gratitude, Kaikhosrov Irani thanked the audience for their presentation.  With 
characteristic wit and humility, he said, “Thank you…I really thank you. And I really appreciate this.  You 
must realize that this is a slightly embarrassing situation for me.  I have been praised beyond my 
conception.  And this was an occasion where critical comments would be filtered out, but these are the kinds 
of things that happen at memorial meetings.  Fortunately, I’m alive and I have the opportunity to hear them 
and I do appreciate that. And you must realize that if I were dead, I couldn’t have been requested to speak.  
But now, I shall speak, because I rather like that.”   

To an eager audience, Kaikhosrov spoke of his career in philosophy and in Zoroastrian studies. Of the latter 
he concluded, “Religion without vision is blind. Religion without a way of life is empty.  But there are people 
who think that if we perform these rituals and those rituals and so on and join in them then that is religion.  
That is certainly something one should do, because that’s part of the social structure of religious life, but if 
you think that that is religion you are missing something.” 

After a few more remarks, Prof. Irani left the stage to resounding applause and a standing ovation.  As 
dinner was served, messages of good will and gratitude continued to be read.  As the event winded down, a 
reluctant group said their fond farewells to the honored couple, taking with them these snapshots of a life 
well lived and, probably, “much hope for the world’s renewal” as well. 

_____________________________________ 

Shazneen Rabadi Gandhi lives in New York City.  She writes as a hobby.  

 

Postscript: ZAGNY would like to thank many volunteers who made this event a grand success, specifically 
Yasmin Ghadiali, Mehru and Lovji Cama, and Framroze Patel for their dedicated hard work in preparation for 
this event and their contributions in kind, and to Sheroo Kanga for making the garlands for the Irani couple. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 BAIMAI  SURTI  FOUNDATION  

In 1988, ‘Baimai Surti Foundation’ was Registered in Canada by Mr. Dhunjishaw Surti as a Charitable Trust 
Fund, with the express purpose of helping the needy & dispossessed members of our community with 
assistance, which would allow the person or families to get their life under control by being productive 
members of society, and creating financial stability in their lives. With this concept firmly entrenched in the 
Charter of the Foundation, all contributions received by the Trust Fund are 100% applied towards relieving 
poverty through small business start-up funds, medical & poverty assistance for the needy, education 
grants for promising students and for disaster relief programs. The Trust strives to help people by financing 
their entrepreneurial endeavors to become self-supporting units in society. It provides financial support to 
children for continuing education, food and medical assistance to the disabled; provides men and women 
with training and tools to start small business units and work projects, to become self-sufficient individuals. 
Since it’s inception, the B.S.F. Trust has helped hundreds of needy individuals in these sectors. 
 
All those who are associated with the Fund’s operation and administration, provide their services without 
any financial compensation or gain, to achieve these objectives. ‘No overhead expenses.’ YOUR 
CONTRIBUTIONS TO THIS CHARITABLE  FUND WILL BE GREATLY APPRECIATED.  Cheques payable 
to:-‘Baimai Surti Foundation/General Account’. Mail to:- Baimai Surti Foundation. 1511-551 The West Mall.  
Etobicoke,  ON.  M9C 1G7   CANADA. 

 
 EYE GLASSES COLLECTION DRIVE AT THE CONGRESS 

NAZC2004 and FEZANA are proud to announce, project Operation Eyesight at the XIII North American 
Zoroastrian Congress. The aim of Operation Eyesight is to collect used and usable old eye-glasses/frames 
and send it to other countries, to help those in need but cannot afford it. Please do not deposit damaged or 
broken eye-glasses/frames. A drop box for collection of these items will be available at the FEZANA desk 
during the Congress. If you are not attending the Congress, but would like to send your donation, please 
email bomip@sbcglobal.net and he will send you the names of local people attending the Congress. 
  

 CONSUL GENERAL OF INDIA (NY) ADDRESSES WZCC MEETING IN NEW YORK 
At the invitation of the New York Chapter of the WZCC, on November 14, 2004, Mr. Pramathesh Rath, the 
Consul General of India in New York, discussed several issues of some importance to the Zarathusti 
community in the United States. Mr. Rath acknowledging that it would have been impossible for him to pass 
up a rare opportunity to speak to the Zoroastrian community in New York.   
  
Speaking in laudatory terms of the accomplishments of Indians living in the US, Mr. Rath observed that the 
ideal way for ex-pats to contribute to India would be to bring their expertise rather than their capital to 
India to assist in building the country's infrastructure.  He noted that the experiences of Indians in the US 
had given the new liberal India renewed confidence in its ability to compete with the west in the new era of 
globalization.   
  
Many were interested in the new rules governing persons of Indian origin.  While Mr. Rath did not have all 
the details regarding this subject, he directed people to www.indiaday.com for more information.  Mr. Rath 
also responded to questions regarding outsourcing jobs to India.  Acknowledging that it was an emotional 
issue for Americans who saw a link between their own job losses after the Internet bubble burst and the 
outsourcing trend, Mr. Rath suggested that the economic benefits of outsourcing and Indo-American 
relations make outsourcing inevitable.  Asked by an audience member how he would advise a person 
deciding whether to do business in China or India, he identified differences in the business models of China 
which is based on foreign direct investment and India which is based on championing select industries that 
are growing in the country as a basic factor to be considered.  He also noted that China's more flexible labor 
policies may weigh in its favor, while the similarities in corporate governance between Indian and American 
corporations may suggest that India is the better choice.  Ultimately, he concluded both China and India will 
be leading producers of goods and services in the world and a person deciding between the two countries 
should weigh these various factors in light of the type of business he wished to commence in either country. 
Refreshments were provided at the end of the discussion by ZAGNY member, Sheroo Kanga. This meeting 
of the WZCC was filmed by TV Asia.  A big thank you to past president of FEZANA, Mr. Framroze Patel, a 
very modest and unassuming person, who was instrumental in organizing this meeting.  
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DONATIONS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CRITICAL ASSISTANCE FUND 
2004 TOTAL $2,819.00 

Rusi Gandhi* 100.00 
GENERAL FUND 
2004 TOTAL $8766.65 

Rusi Gandhi* 100.00 
NEW BUILDING FUND 

2004 TOTAL $3,275.00 

Anonymous 100.00 
SCHLOARSHIP FUND 

2004 TOTAL $1,936.00 

Rusi Gandhi* 101.00 
Anonymous 501.00 

LIBRARY FUND 
2004 TOTAL $  130.00 

*Please note Rusi Gandhi’s donations were from 
the sale and purchase of Shavir and Nazneen 
Vimadalal’s home in Connecticut 

 IF YOU ARE BETWEEN THE 
AGES OF 21 and 40…READ ON 
If you are between the ages of 21 
and 40 and live in NJ, NY, CT, 
Boston, Philly or DC, you may be 
interested in adding your name to the 
e-mail events list we are updating 
and recreating.  By providing us with 
your information, from time-to-time, 
you will receive e-mails on events we 
are putting together, trips we are 
organizing, and any major 
announcements.  
 
The list will be serviced and 
controlled by three ZAGNY members:  
Kaizad Cama, Usheen Davar, and 
Aysha Ghadiali.   If you would like to 
be added to this list, please email 
zoroastriangroupnyc@yahoo.com 
with your request. 

  

 
          ZAGNY             E-Mail             Phone: 
 106 Pomona Road         zagny_secretary@lycos.com       845.362.2104 
 Suffern, NY 10901         
      

 

We’re on the Web! 

See us at: 

www.zagny.org 
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